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Participants at Laharum’s Cancer Council Biggest Morning Tea at Laharum Hall  
 

 
 

 Winter has certainly set in and with some 
recent rain, it’s been good timing for the crops’ 
growth and the feeding of stock. 
 I have been notified that Horsham Rural City 
Council will be giving this Newsletter $1,800 in 
October as part of the Community Development 
Grant. This will be a tremendous help.  
 

    Liz HopkinsLiz HopkinsLiz HopkinsLiz Hopkins 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lea Crammond explaining Wimmera Hospice Care 
Auxiliary’s service at Laharum’s Biggest Morning Tea 

 

Brimpaen Craft Group 
 

Tuesday July 5, 10am-2pm Brimpaen Hall. 
Please bring along scraps of material to make 
toys. 
Tuesday August 2, 10am-2pm Brimpaen 
Hall. BYO craft. 

Jill Sinclair 0438 992779 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Susan Mathews serving at the Biggest Morning Tea stall 
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            Biggest Morning Tea fundraiser May 26 
 
 

Laharum Primary School students playing golf        
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Horsham Urban Landcare  
Produce Swap and Share and 
Pruning workshop at the Patch 
with Costa de Biase 

Saturday June 18, 10.30am 
Free event 

How to prune all sorts of fruit trees & fruit vines 
 

Lynott Street next to Salvos 
Contact Annie Hobby on 0407 914498 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Laharum Hall Committee 
 

Laharum Hall has been successful in 
achieving a grant from Horsham Sports & 
Community Club for a water filter for the 

rainwater at the hall. A big thank you to the Club for their 
ongoing sponsorship of so many groups. It’s been difficult 
for all groups over the past few years, so their 
sponsorship is invaluable. I encourage anyone to be a 
member of the Sports & Community Club as so much is 
returned to other groups each year. 

Unfortunately we weren’t successful in our 
community grant application for internal painting. 

It’s great to have the hall being used by so many 
groups again and more importantly people coming 
together. 

Recently Horsham Rural City Council upgraded 
the fuse box and switches at the hall. 
Judy Berendsen, Secretary 
 
 
 

SEEKING PHOTOS 
 

Anyone who took photos of people working on 
Laharum Hall Murals in 2001 at The Pottery (now The 
Wander Inn), please contact me on 0490 830769. 
Gil Hopkins 
 
 

NURSE ON CALL  
1300 606 024 

 

Knitknax & Knitwitz 
 

Now meeting weekly on Mondays from 3-5pm. 
Redrock Bookshop & Gallery 5381 0866 
 

Also lunch & knitting/crochet at The Wander Inn. 
Sunday June 19, 12midday. All Welcome. 
 

Gariwerd Artists 
 

Now meeting twice weekly as we prepare for our 
exhibition ‘Earthly Elements’. 
Thursdays & Sundays 10am-3pm Laharum Hall. 
 

‘Earthly Elements’ 
 

Exhibition of recent work by local artists from Laharum 
and Wartook Valley. 
 

Includes painting, drawing, patchwork, pottery, jewellery, 
basketry, felt making, paper making, sculpture etc. 
 

Official opening & Community celebration - Friday July 1, 
at 7pm Laharum Hall 
Drinks, nibbles and entertainment. Please come along 
and support our local artists. 
 

Exhibition will be open from Friday-Sunday July 1-3 from 
10am-4pm. All welcome. 
 

This exhibition is part of Horsham’s Art is… Festival.  
Art is…FUNdamental Earth 2022 

For further information, please contact me  
0408 837530. 
Gill Venn 
 

 

ALWAYS DIAL TRIPLE ZERO 
TO REPORT FIRE 

 
 
 
 
 

Yoga at Laharum Hall 
 

Yoga will finish on Wednesday June 22 at 
Laharum Hall and will resume in Term 4 when the 
weather is warmer! 
Yoga keeps our bodies flexible; builds muscle 
tone; maintains a good level of fitness and is a 

great stress relief. Minimal charge towards hall hire. 
Please contact me on 0417 056219 if you’re 

interested in attending for the first time. 
Judy Berendsen 
 
 
 

Wonwondah Landcare Group 
 

Group activities are currently focussed on 
seasonal farming work, however some 
members have continued to bait for snails 
from Wonwondah to McKenzie Creek. 

The snail population and areas affected seem to 
have spread after an ideal season last year. 

Further rabbit ripping will occur while the warrens 
are not as active currently, and it’s an ideal time to get on 
top of them. 

At this stage we are planning the next meeting for 
Tuesday July 19 at Guest’s dairy. All welcome. 
Chris Guest 
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Laharum Landcare Group 
 

Next meeting on Tuesday June 14 is a 
Casseroles, Conversations and Conservation 
evening at Laharum Hall. Please bring a 
casserole to share at 6pm, have a chat and 

watch a short film on ‘Regenerating Australia’ and stay for 
the meeting at 7.30pm. We will be collecting information 
so that we can map weeds, rabbits and other problems in 
order to coordinate effective action. 

Some weeds like Bridal Creeper are growing 
really well. Unfortunately it has a huge root system so the 
most effective time to spray it is in early Spring 
(July/August?) when it is in bud or flower, so the plant 
takes the weedicide down into the roots. In the meantime, 
pull the vines away from precious plants so you can spray 
the weed carefully later.  

Similarly, bulb weeds can be sprayed when in bud 
or early flower. Information and resources are available 
from Laharum Landcare Group. 

We expect to be conducting a local plantout 
during July. Please contact Wendy on 0428 840662 if you 
are interested in joining in. 
Gil Hopkins, Vice President 0490 830769 
 
 
 

Laharum’s Biggest Morning Tea 
 

On Thursday May 26, we hosted 
our 17th Cancer Council Biggest 
Morning Tea at Laharum Hall.  
It was another very successful 
fundraising event!  

It was great to see people from Brimpaen, Wonwondah, 
Glenisla, Bungalally, Laharum and Horsham areas. 

About 34 attended our morning tea which 
commenced at 10.30am and we all enjoyed a choice of 
savoury and sweet food. Our ‘bring and buy’ stall of local 
fresh produce, local flowers, home-made cards, cakes, 
biscuits raised $290 plus the entrance money of $790, 
totalling $1,080 – a great effort!  

Our guest speaker was Lea Crammond who is 
Publicity Officer for Wimmera Hospice Care Auxiliary. She 
spoke about the Auxiliary, the funds it raises for Wimmera 
Hospice and the support Hospice gives for the comfort of 
others at the most trying time of their life. Lea’s talk was 
very interesting, thorough, helpful and personal and she 
gave everyone an excellent understanding of the 
importance of its palliative care service. 

The money raised was split three-ways - $350 to 
Cancer Council Victoria for their research; $360 to 
Wimmera Cancer Centre for ongoing patient care 
improvement and $370 to Wimmera Hospice Care 
Auxiliary towards their palliative care service.  

Thank you to those who helped with various jobs 
such as setting up the hall the day before, collecting 
entrance money, selling raffle tickets, pricing items, 
serving on the stall and for the clean-up afterwards! This 
fundraiser would not happen without the help of those 
involved. It’s made this a real community event! 
See photos pages 1, 2 & 12. 
Liz Hopkins, Facilitator 
 
 

 

 

Wonwondah Hall 
 

Dates and activities to put in your calendar for the 
year! 
 

Friday June 24, 6.30pm – Casserole tea and Chocolate 
Bingo. Please bring a casserole to share. Soup, bread 
and hot drinks will be provided. Lots of family friendly fun 
with chocolate prizes for bingo. 
Sunday October 23 – Fleece and Flower Show. 
Afternoon tea and guest speaker (to be announced). See 
the judged fleeces and a lovely display of flowers, 
children’s craft and garden produce. Donations of fleeces 
for judging, please contact Andrew Bell on 0427 811779 
or me on 0438 304948.  
Saturday December 10 – Christmas Tree. Bring the kids 
along to see Santa! 
Sue Ahern 
 
 
 

North West Grampians Branch of 
Horsham Lions Club 
 

Welcome to winter and the lovely rain! The two 
newest members to our group are Andrew 
Almond and Daisy Horgan. They have been 
busy assisting us with Driver Reviver, football 
gates and barbecue activities.  

See photo page 12. 
Driver Reviver volunteers will be assisting the 

TAC at Green Lake on the long weekend - Saturday 
June 11. The Driver Reviver Kiosk will be open on 
Sunday/Monday June 12/13, 10am till 2.30pm. 

Our new History/Story Board has been erected on 
the rear of the kiosk. Call in and have a read of the local 
history. See photo page 12. 

The footy gates have been very busy once again. 
The next home game is Saturday June 18.  

Thank you to the members who supplied food and 
cooked the barbecue lunch at Halls Gap Sunday June 4. 
This included morning tea, soup, barbecue lunch and 
dessert for 30 Lions Club members from surrounding 
districts. 
Libby Peucker 
President Keith Fischer 0417 691000 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

DOB IN A LITTERER 

          1300 372 842 (1300 EPA VIC) 
 

Report pollution of the environment 
to the 24 hour EPA pollution hotline 
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Laharum Rural CFA 
 

Laharum Fire Brigade has had 2 call outs since 
the last newsletter. We assisted in a multi-
agency response to a high angle rescue on  
Mt Stapylton with Ambulance, Vic Police 
including the Search and Rescue squad, SES, 

Hamilton CFA and FRV crews from Ballarat City and 
Warrnambool. We also attended a truck accident on 
Green Lake Road. Thanks to everyone who continues to 
respond to call outs. 
Tanker 2 Update - We were informed a couple of weeks 
ago, that Covid is still holding up production unfortunately. 
August is the latest info we have for the arrival of the new 
tanker. 
Election of Office Bearers - At our end of season 
meeting, there was no change to our office bearers.  
They are –  

Captain: Luke Dumesny 
1st Lt: Francoise Thornton-Smith 
2nd Lt: Angus Martin 
3rd: Mal Griffiths 
4th Lt: Rob Launder 
Secretary/Treasurer: Marieke Dam 
Comms Officer: Helen Francisco. 

Winter Home Fire Safety / Fire Preparedness - Just a 
reminder for everyone to be cautious around the house 
with the usual fire safety tips - 
 Keep clothes driers at a safe distance from heaters.  

 Monitor - gas appliances, the use of electric blankets, 

phone chargers etc.  
It is the perfect time to burn those piles of 

timber/branches/leaves during winter months, prior to the 
upcoming summer. Please register the burn off’s to save 
travellers/tourists calling 000 for unnecessary call outs. 
Mobile Phone Boosters - Recently following Grampians 
Group discussions with Telstra regarding the poor mobile 
phone service, they will be donating a mobile phone 
booster for each tanker in the Grampians Group. This will 
help crews and officers with managing situations within 
the immediate area of the tankers locations. These will be 
fitted by the DMO’s in due course. 

Any members with free time, feel free to take the 
fire trucks for a run, even if you’re not rostered on. 

If anyone has any brigade queries, please contact 
myself on 0428 838242 or Francoise Thornton-Smith on 
0484 909150. 
Luke Dumesny, Captain 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Available for Hire 
 

Laharum Hall Trestles and Chairs  
Reasonable rates 

 

Laharum History books are available for $10 
 

Contact Judy Berendsen on 0417 056219 
 
 
 
 

 

Laharum Football Netball Club 
 

Well, we are halfway through the 
season and it’s finally good to get 
consecutive weeks playing.  
Our Senior Netballers have had a 

great start to the season - A Graders are sitting 
second on the ladder. If you want to watch some quality 
netball - get yourself to a game and watch these girls play.  

B Grade are in the top six and working their way 
up the ladder. They have had multiple close games to the 
top sides - so looking very positive. C Grade are 
smashing it as always - sitting comfortably in the Top 6.  
C Res are improving each and every week - being such a 
new team, fingers crossed they start gelling together and 
get some more wins on the board.  

Junior Netballers have been busy playing some 
quality netball. The 13 & Unders have been leading the 
way sitting second on the ladder. The girls have been 
training hard and the future is looking bright for the 
Mountain Maids.  

Over to the footy - our Under 14s haven’t put a 
foot wrong at all this season, sitting on top of the ladder. 
It’s great to watch them, their skills and their 
sportsmanship against other sides. Something to be very 
proud of as a President, as a club member and certainly 
as their parents.  

Ressies and Seniors have been around the mark 
each week, but falling short on a few occasions. They 
have definitely surprised some quality teams in the past 
few weeks. Hopefully they can continue on with the 
positivity and continue to work their way up the ladder.  

We have also celebrated a few Milestones - Brett 
Ervin celebrated his 200th Club Game, and Maddie Iredell 
celebrated her 250th Club Game. Huge congratulations to 
both of these humans - both bring so much knowledge 
and strength to our club and we could not be prouder of 
them. See photos page 11. 

Big congratulations to our Junior Netballers who 
were selected in the League Rep Sides:- 

Hannah Plazzer - 13 & Under 
Rylee Hateley - 17 & Under 
Jess Dunn - 17 & Under 
We as a club couldn’t be prouder for you to 

represent the club at such a high level.  
Please stay in touch with the Laharum FNC page 

to keep up to date with what’s going on around the 
grounds and upcoming events. We would love to see 
more community members at Home games and to 
celebrate as one.  

The club has a huge milestone coming up next 
year - being 100 years for the club, so watch this space 
for what we have prepared.  
Bianca Mibus, Chairperson  

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

The editor reserves the right to reduce the size of articles 
so the Newsletter fits 12 pages. Opinions expressed in 
any articles are not necessarily those of the editor. Please 
contact the author of the article for further discussion. 
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Education News 
 

We are over halfway through the second term 
of the school year - it is hard to fathom where 
the time has gone. Our warm coats and 

beanies are now getting a work out as the winter blast has 
hit! 

We have celebrated Education Week with our 
annual VIP morning filled with activity. This year we 
provided our guests with the Sporting Schools program 
experience of My Golf. We are fortunate to have the My 
Golf coach for the Horsham area working at our school. 
Mr Bruce provided a session filled with putting, swing and 
a three-hole course competition. We enjoyed a shared 
morning tea on the verandah after the golfing session. It is 
always great to have our guests in the school - the 
students enjoy sharing their experiences. See photos 
page 2  

On the Wednesday of Education Week, Year 6 
students attended the Mathematics Olympics at Horsham 
College, forming a team with peers from Haven. Our 
students had a heads-up on the other Year 6 students in 
the area as they had attended the Mathematics Olympics 
with 2021 Year 6 students.  

Students started a special Earth Project displayed 
in the Plaza on the Friday of Education Week with our 
resident local artist Jenny McInnes. Jenny provides 
expertise to our students each Friday - we are so lucky to 
have expertise in art and sport within our staff at Laharum 
Primary School. 

We are in the midst of organising an event to 
celebrate 135 years of education at Laharum. 
Consultation has commenced with the school council 
members who were involved in the time capsule burial in 
1987 to coincide with the centennial celebrations in 
Laharum. School Council will be meeting in June to 
discuss and decide the format and date, taking into 
consideration the recommendations given by the 
community. Please watch out for preliminary notices in 
social media and in hard copy at locations in the area. 

Every four years the Department of Education 
schedule schools to hold a review to reflect upon the 
targets and goals which were set at the start of the 4 year 
period. Laharum PS is due to have a review in Term 3. It 
will be an opportunity to celebrate the excellent academic 
results our students have achieved and the uplifted well -
being results of 100%. It is a shame that more students 
have not had the opportunity to experience the focused, 
individualised programs which develop the whole child in 
a balanced educational setting. Enrolments are welcomed 
- please contact the school if you would like your child to 
be part of our achieving cohort. 

Students attending Haven each week has 
enabled social interactions with peers of similar age and 
provided the immersion into a larger setting in a gentle 
and positive manner. Students have the best of both 
worlds – socialisation and the individualised learning at 
Laharum. The flexibility provided by Horsham West and 
Haven Primary Schools has been appreciated and has 
enabled a balanced education for the students at 
Laharum PS. 

Our Duet Music Program has commenced. Sarah 
Brooke who worked with us last year has happily returned 
to our school. Sarah will provide the experienced 
guidance to our students. We are fortunate to have  

 

 
received the funding once again to provide the 
individualised experience.  

Students joined a live online session with the 
Melbourne Symphony Orchestra performing ‘Carnival of 
the Animals’. Sarah was able to provide explanations and 
draw attention to the various instruments and 
composition. Technology is just amazing in enabling the 
availability of experiences. 

Please contact the school if you have any queries 
about any aspect of our report – we are always happy to 
have a chat and welcome people to our school. Regards. 
Jane McLean, Principal 

 
 

Collection Lockers & Returns Bin at 
Laharum Hall 

 

Wimmera Libraries in conjunction with HRCC and 
Laharum community, is returning limited library services 
back to the Laharum community. 

Collection Lockers and a Returns Bin are installed 
at Laharum Hall.  

Wimmera Library patrons can now place ‘holds’ 
on items and choose Laharum as their pickup location. 
Requested items will be checked out to the patron and 
placed into a locker. Patrons will receive a notification with 
a unique code to access the locker. Patrons can also ring 
their local library branch to organise items to be sent out 
to Laharum. 

All Wimmera Library items can be returned into 
the Returns Bin, even if it was borrowed at another 
Wimmera Library branch. 

Access to the lockers and Returns Bin are 24/7. 
Jenelle Patterson, Support Services WRLC 
 

 
 

 

Reminder 
Laharum Hall subs due!  

 

$10 per adult 
Direct deposit BSB 063514   Account No. 10076686 

Commonwealth Bank Horsham 
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Horsham Rural City  
Landcare Facilitator 
 

The year is flying by with all Landcare Groups 
being very active hosting regular meetings and 
produce swaps, and continuing to organise 
events for the rest of the year.  

Some highlights recently have been the screening 
of the film ‘River’ where we had over 70 people attend. 
Thanks to Laharum Landcare for their support in this 
event!  

Another great event was the Wimmera Growers 
of Australian Plants Seminar on how to establish a native 
garden. This was a really well run and attended event and 
lots of useful information for native gardening. 

Coming up over the next few weeks is a Laharum 
Landcare meeting where we’ll be looking at mapping 
problem areas for rabbits and weeds and Produce Swap 
& Share at The Patch Community Garden in Horsham on 
Saturday June 18, 10.30am followed by a free pruning 
workshop. See advertisement page 3. 

The grand opening of the Horsham Repair Café 
will be on Saturday June 25 at the Senior Citizens Hall 
from 2-5pm. Community members can bring in broken 
household items and have them repaired by our group of 
volunteers. See advertisement page 8. 

For more information on these events or all things 
Landcare, get in touch with me at -
Annie.hobby@hrcc.vic.gov.au or 0407 914498. You can 
also see the Horsham Landcare Newsletter here: 
https://sway.office.com/H2VxEqlDakWBoQgi?ref=Link&lo
c=mysways 
Annie Hobby, Landcare Facilitator 

 

 
 

Grampians Olive Co 
 

Farm shop open Monday to Friday  
11am-4pm. 
Closed weekends and public holidays. 
Serving platters and freshly roasted coffee. 
Organic olive oils, olives, infused oils, honey, 
vinegars, dukkah, gift packs. 
After hours pick-up available and free delivery 
for orders over $100 - 
www.grampiansoliveco.com.au 
Greg Mathews 5383 8299 
 

 
 
 

         Batteries 
                    Used vehicle batteries can be left at 
                      Pam & Des Geue’s property at  
                      1922 Northern Grampians Road  
                      to help to raise funds for Laharum Hall 
 

 

 
 

 

Telstra Priority Assistance  
For people with life-threatening medical conditions, 

Telstra will provide an ‘immediate response’ to 
telephone connection if your landline breaks down – 

phone 132 200 
 

 

CFA District 17 
 

District 17 Report - Mark Gunning has been 
successfully appointed to Assistant Chief Fire 
Officer for District 17. We have three 
Commanders in the District in catchments, 

Lindsay Barry, Chris Eagle with Terry Fradd in the 
Horsham RCC catchment, and David McBain as reliever.  
Jo Gellatly and Michelle Hallam have both taken 
secondments in Headquarters but will still work from 
Horsham. 

Karen Friend has moved from Admin to part-time 
BASO in the West Wimmera Catchment. The process to 
appoint two new BASOs; one part time, one full time is 
currently underway. I remain in the Horsham Rural City 
Council Catchment.  

We are expecting some new brigade owned 
vehicles to arrive in the district this year including the 
replacement Light Tanker for Laharum and new additions; 
Ultralight Tanker for Mitre and a Light Tanker for Nhill.  
Dimboola and Warracknabeal Fire Stations are currently 
under construction. 

CFA Workwear fitting sessions have been held. 
We may do a catch up session for those who couldn’t 
attend. Those who ordered it and have been fitted will 
receive their workwear in the mail direct to their private 
address.  

New Membership applications are now fully online 
from www.cfa.vic.gov.au. Please remove all paper 
membership forms from your kits and keep only 
documents of historical value.  

Fire Reports – reminder for brigades to complete 
incomplete fire reports. For assistance contact BASO or to 
complete these reports, you can - 
 Phone 1800 628 844 
 Email details to sdrc.firs@cfa.vic.gov.au 
 Submit support information CFA Online FIRS system. 
Louise McGillivray, BASO District 17 CFA 
l.mcgillivray@cfa.vic.gov.au 

 
 
 
 
 

Happy Wanderer Holiday 
Resort 
 

Accommodation, Fuel, General store &  
Bottle shop. Open 7 days 9am-6pm. 
5383 6210. 

Jillian & Phill Goullet 
 
 
 
 

We are open Friday & Saturday nights for 
dinner and also Saturdays & Sundays for 
lunch and afternoon tea.  
We won’t be open on Monday June 13. 
Take away fish & chips and pizza are 

available Friday, Saturday & Sunday also. 
Bookings are essential due to limited numbers. 

Ring 5383 6388 or via Facebook on 
https://www.facebook.com/TheWanderInn/  
Dianna 
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Council is planning for additional recycling 
services for urban and rural households across the 
municipality – saving thousands of tonnes of waste from 
landfill each year. 

Under the State Government’s Circular Economy 
Policy released in February 2020, all Victorian councils 
must introduce Food and Garden Organics (FOGO) 
collection for all urban households by 2030, and separate 
glass recycling collection by 2027. This will mean a four-
bin system will be introduced across the State. 

At the Council meeting on May 23, Council 
adopted a new Kerbside Collection Policy. This policy will 
govern how the new waste collection service will work, 
commencing April 4, 2023.  

In summary, the service will include for Rural 
areas - 
 A 240-litre general waste bin, collected fortnightly. 
 A 240-litre mixed recycling bin, collected fortnightly 

(expanded to all rural properties with an existing 
waste collection service). 

 New glass recycling drop-off locations across the 
municipality.  

It’s estimated that up to 40% of the municipality’s 
household rubbish is food waste, which currently goes 
straight to landfill. When buried in landfill, food waste 
decomposes without oxygen, creating methane gas – 
which contributes to global warming. 

Separating glass from other recycling will make 
recycling more efficient, and allow more glass to be 
recovered for recycling. Under the current system about 
30% of glass cannot be recovered and broken glass 
fragments cause problems for other recycled materials. 
Council looks to landowners for new gravel source –  
 Farmers with potential gravel resources on their 
properties could hold the key to improving rural roads as 
Horsham Rural City Council looks to establish new 
quarries in the municipality. 

With the region’s gravel supply becoming scarce, 
HRCC is contacting private landowners to see if they 
would be open to having their gravel resources excavated 
and used for road maintenance. Selected landowners 
would be contacted for interest. 

Any agreements would be contract-based and 
subject to a range of conditions including being at least 
100m away from any residential building. 

Compensation such as royalties would be paid 
and land management and rehabilitation plans would be 
put in place. “Front of mind is the fact that this needs to be 
done with consideration to residents living in the vicinity of 
any potential new quarries,” Mr Martin said. 
Bumper Citizenship Ceremony - Twenty seven people 
from six different countries formally became Australians 
recently at one of the largest ever Citizenship Ceremonies 
at Horsham Rural City Council. Countries of origin 
included the Philippines, Papua New Guinea, India, 
Myanmar, Zimbabwe and South Africa. 
Silo Art Grand Opening - On May 27, during National 
Reconciliation Week, the new ‘Yangga Dyata – Walking 
on Country’ Silo Artwork was opened with a smoking 
ceremony. See photo page 12. 

Chair of Barengi Gadjin Land Council Aboriginal 
Corporation and Clarke Family Representative Dylan  

 
Clarke noted this as an important achievement. “The Silo 
depicts an iconic story of our region and connects both 
sides of our communities to a history that recognises the 
importance of traditional practices and methods.” 
Susan Surridge, Co-ordinator Community Relations & 
Advocacy 
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How To Maximise Savings on Your 
Inputs During EOFY 

As you close your books on the End of Financial 
Year or look to the 2022 planting season, many growers 
are looking back at the previous season in Australia. 
While it was a good season for some farmers, many were 
hit hard with unseasonal floods and a late harvest. 
Regardless of the season you just had, FBN® (Farmers 
Business Network) is here to help.  

There’s never been a better time to assess how to 
best maximise this EOFY period than with some amazing 
offers to help your bottom line, stock up and offset your 
tax. No matter what situation you’re in, there are plenty of 
ways to stock up during this EOFY period before June 30 
deadline approaches quickly. Special offers to help you 
determine if you want to finance your inputs or buy them 
in cash this year. 

To join the 0% club, you must purchase a 
minimum of $60,000 of crop protection, adjuvants or crop 
nutrition from FBN.com by June 30, 2022 to extend 0% 
financing on purchases through August 31, 2022. 
Payment is due in full by January 1, 2023.  

For more information, phone 1800 749140 or 
info@farmersbusinessnetwork.com 
 

FBN Direct products and services and other products 
distributed by FBN Direct are offered by Farmers 
Business Network Australia Pty. Ltd. and are available 
only where Farmers Business Network Australia Pty Ltd. 
is licensed and where those products are registered for 
sale or use, if applicable. Nothing contained on this page, 
including the prices listed should be construed as an offer 
for sale, or a sale of products. All products and prices are 
subject to change at any time and without notice.  Terms 
and conditions apply. 
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FIRE BRIGADE TRUCK ROSTERS 
June-July 2022 IN CASE OF FIRE DIAL 000 

The trucks need to be driven at least 30km a week, and water pumped for at least  
5 minutes. Fuel, tyres, lights checked. Refuel if less than ¾ full. Fill in the log book.  

Immediately report any problems to the Captain.  
Captains are: Laharum - Luke Dumesny 0438 838242; Brimpaen - Ken French 5380 1500.  
Truck radio will be on Vicfire Channel 517 for emergency callout (VHF Channel 10 for Grampians Group) 
Call Grampians Remote 275# before taking the truck on a run. When returning change back to 517# 

 
 

LAHARUM 
 LAHARUM TANKER 1 LAHARUM TANKER 2 
START DRIVER CREW DRIVER CREW 

13/06/2022 Maurice Dumesny Glenn Steadman Gil Hopkins Eh Doh Jah 
20/06/2022 Luke Dumesny Beth McGennisken Jim Carter Graeme Wood 
27/06/2022 Tim Martin Angus Martin Bruce McInnes David Wegman 
04/07/2022 Paul van der Plank Flip Stein Francoise van der Plank Jenny Gaulke 
11/07/2022 Mark Francisco Dane Francisco David Pratt Adam Shields 
18/07/2022 Campbell Ellifson Alex Ellifson Rob Jess Daniel Doherty 
25/07/2022 Stuart Gardner Gary Hallam Brendan Dunn Peter Dunn 
01/08/2022 Francoise van der Plank Marieka Dam Paul van der Plank Stuart Combe 
08/08/2022 Ed Johnson Paul Johnson Will Pyke Htoo Kaw Jah 
15/08/2022 Andrew Crawford Daniel Berendsen Francoise van der Plank Vicky Stevens 

 
 
 

BRIMPAEN  
Date Tanker 1 Brimpaen Tanker 3 Brimpaen Tanker 2 Glenisla 

13/06/2022 Andrew Bell Hamish Bell Andrew Chincarini Kerryanne, 
Tristan & Hugo 

Luke Barber Stephen Barber 

20/06/2022 Gerard 
Matthews 

Sarah Matthews Cameron 
McDonald 

David Schmidt Matt Barber Jo Barber 

27/06/2022 Jamie Parfett Caroline Price Brenton Roberts Amanda Britten Ken French Theresa & 
Hettie French 

04/07/2022 Luke Dunn & 
Josh Dunn 

Rod Miller Des Roberts Christine Roberts Rod Miller Sue, Alana, Will 
& Harry Miller 

11/07/2022 Steve Jager Ben Starick Anthony Smith Mick Purcell Luke Barber Stephen Barber 
18/07/2022 Peter 

McGennisken 
Ra 
McGennisken 

Andrew Bell Hamish Bell Matt Barber Jo Barber 

25/07/2022 Courtney Dunn Shannon Arnott Gerard Matthews Sarah Matthews Ken French Theresa & 
Hettie French 

01/08/2022 Andrew 
Chincarini 

Kerryanne, 
Tristan & Hugo 

Jamie Parfett Caroline Price Rod Miller Sue, Alana, Will 
& Harry Miller 

08/08/2022 Cameron 
McDonald 

David Schmidt Luke Dunn & Josh 
Dunn 

Rod Miller Luke Barber Stephen Barber 

15/08/2022 Brenton Roberts Amanda Britten Steve Jager Ben Starick Matt Barber Jo Barber 
 

 
 
 
 
 

VICTORIAN BUSHFIRE INFORMATION LINE 1800 240 667 
Total Fire Bans – Fire Restrictions - Bushfire Planning – Major Fires 

Fire warnings and updates: Emergency broadcasters: ABC and Commercial radio stations & SKY News TV 
 

 

CFA WELLBEING SUPPORT LINE   1800 959 232    cfa.vic.gov.au/wellbeing 
Providing CFA members & their immediate family access to 24 hour support 7 days a week  
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Ema Iredell celebrating with her twin Maddie 
           for her 250th netball club game 

         Connor Walsh and Sam Vincent  
  carrying off 200th ‘club gamer’ Brett Ervin 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Laharum vs Kalkee in the minis - next generation of footballers! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Brett Ervin being carried off with team members. 
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New members of North West Grampians Branch of Horsham South 
       Lions Club – Andrew Almond, Daisy Horgan, Keith Fischer 

 
                      A great choice of food at Laharum’s Biggest Morning Tea! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

       ‘Yangga Dyata – Walking on Country’ Silo Artwork 
           

     Enid making bubbles 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
       New Green Lake History Story Board 


